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              Headteacher email: lcole@hswp.co.uk 
 

SPECIAL MENTIONS 

Class 1: Jackson and Sophie 
Class 2: Millie and Eleanor 
Class 3: William and All Class 3 
Class 4: Matthew and Oliver Bo 
Class 5: Chloe and Maisie 
Well done to everyone! 
 
SPORTS COUNCIL SPONSORED EVENT 
Thank you to everyone who has sent sponsor money into school to support the sporting provision in school as 
well as Sport England. We shall be totalling up the amount of sponsorship money received next week so please 
ensure that you have sent your contribution into school or sponsored your child on line 
www.sportsforschools.org/event/S700. We will let you know the amount of money we have raised as soon as 
possible.  The school council will be meeting after half term to choose the most suitable equipment for the 
classes.  
 
SPORTING COMPETITIONS 
Many of our children have been busy at sporting competitions in the last week. Our Y1/2 children attended a 
Team Activ Multiskills event last week. The children were split into smaller teams and one of those teams came 
second. All the children had a great time and were a credit to the school. Miss Lockwood also met a group of Y5/6 
girls at PGS this week in order to participate in a Team Activ football competition. The girls came third in the 
event just missing out on qualifying for finals. They did really well though and all really enjoyed it. Well done to all 
of our competitors!  It’s the turn of the boys on Monday to take part in the Y5/6 football event at PGS after 
school.  Good luck to them! 
 
JRSO COMPETITION 
Our Junior Road Safety Officers launched a school competition in assembly this week. They spoke to the children 
about The Green Cross Code and how to cross roads safely when the children are out and about. They have asked 
the children to design some Green Cross Code posters that we can put up in the school grounds. The information 
is as follows: 

 Posters should be A4 and brightly coloured 

 They should focus on the messages of The Green Cross Code 

 Posters will need to be sent in to the school office by Wednesday 25th October as judging will take place 
the day after this 

 There will be prizes for infant and junior winners  
 
SCHOOL LOTTERY  
This week’s lottery winner was…ELIZABETH UNDERWOOD! Congratulations to Mrs Underwood who won £20 in 
the initial draw. We currently have 31 supporters who have bought 46 lottery tickets between them for the draw 
each week and we need to get to 50 for the lottery to be sustainable. The more supporters we have and the more 
tickets we sell the more money we raise for the school and then the higher the weekly prize is. Please consider 
supporting the school by buying tickets and telling your family members and friends about this too. Tickets cost 
£1 and the school will receive 40% of the ticket sales each month. There will be a guaranteed weekly winner from 
our school and all tickets have a chance at winning a further £25,000 in a separate draw. In order to sign up, 
please click on the link on the home page of our website or go to 
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hoylandswaine-primary-school to sign up. Thank you for 
your support!  
 
OPEN BOOK SESSION 
On Wednesday 18th October we will be holding our first Open Book session of the year. This is a chance for 
parents to come along and see the work their child has completed so far this year as well as have an informal chat 
to the class teacher who will be present in the classroom. Please come along between 3.30pm and 5.00pm at a 
time that suits you and we will look forward to seeing you. 
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SCHOOL BANK 
As part of our financial education we are still running our school bank each week. This is a great opportunity for 
the children to learn about saving regularly and get them into good habits at a young age. Each term we have an 
event that children can save towards – this term there will be a book fair – or they can save towards another 
event of their choice, perhaps a holiday or a birthday. Our Y6 children take on the role of bank tellers each Friday 
afternoon. The children are encouraged to save part of their pocket money or any money given to them by family 
members. So please send your child’s bank book into school on a Friday with some money in a named envelope 
and encourage them to be great savers! Please note we are not able to accept any old £1 coins – these will be 
returned home if sent in. 
 
SKIPTON CASTLE TRIP – CLASS 4 
A reminder that the children in Class 4 will be out visiting Skipton Castle on Monday; registration from 8.20am, as 
the coach is departing at 8.30am.  Packed lunches required and up to £3 spending money is allowed (in a named 
envelope / purse).  If the coach is delayed on the return we will text parents to keep them informed, however, we 
are expecting to return to school for 3.30pm. 
 
LOST PROPERTY 
Lost property is displayed in the school hall and is available to view each morning before registration and each 
evening at 3.30 pm.  Please take time to check through if your child has lost anything….any unclaimed items will 
be donated to charity after half term. 
 
TEAM ACTIV 
Team Activ Holiday Club is available this October half term, filled with lots of outdoor challenges, adventures, 
crafts and much more Halloween fun! Bookings can be either half days or full days.  
DATES - Monday 30th October to Friday 3rd November. 
TIMES - 8:30-3:30pm (with the option of 4:30 pick up).  Half days also available: 8.30am - 12pm or 1pm - 4.30pm 
VENUE - Silkstone Primary School 
To book your child onto the club please visit the Team Activ Website - 
http://www.events.teamactiv.org/events/october-holiday-club-2/ or complete the booking form on the following 
link - https://goo.gl/Dpnfdw 
 
CHURCH HALL / VILLAGE HALL EVENTS  
Christmas Card Event 
There was a Christmas card event at the church yesterday, however, if you couldn’t attend this event there is still time for 
your child to do an A5 Christmas card design. Please encourage your child to have a go at this - all designs to be handed in to 
the school office and Mrs Thomas will collect these on behalf of the church. Thank you. 
 

Jumble Sale 
A Jumble Sale will be held in the village hall on Saturday 11

th
 November from 10am to 12 noon in aid of raising funds for the 

Scarecrow Festival.  Please take any jumble to the village hall on Friday 10
th

 November between 1pm and 2pm or 7pm and 
8pm.  Thank you. 
HANDBAG FOUND – A handbag was found in the church following the Harvest Festival Service – please contact the school 
office for further information. 

 
OCTOBER/NOVEMBER DATES 

 16th October 9am – FOHS coffee morning in the school hall 

 16th October 4pm – 5.30pm – Y5/6 boys at Team Activ Football event with Miss Lockwood 

 18th October 3.30pm – 5.00pm – Open Book Session – all parents welcome; look at your child’s work 

 23rd October pm – Y5/6 children at Team Activ Dodgeball tournament 

 24th October pm – Y3/4 children at Team Activ Bench ball tournament 

 26th October – FOHS Halloween Disco in school 

 26th October – children break up for half term 

 27th October – INSET day for staff 

 6th November – return to school 

 6th November pm – class 5 having first aid training  

 9th November 9am – 10am – coffee morning in staffroom with Mrs Cole 

 9th November 1.15pm – Individual school photos with Tempest Photography 

 13th November – Anti-Bullying Week 

 17th November 9.10am – class 5 parents assembly 

 17th November – Children in Need Non-Uniform Day        
    Have a lovely weekend 

http://www.events.teamactiv.org/events/october-holiday-club-2/
https://goo.gl/Dpnfdw


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

*****HALLOWEEN DISCO***** 
Thursday 26th October 

Details are all on the invites which have been sent home today. Cost is £5 per child 

which should be put in a named envelope with the form and left at the school office by 

Friday 20th October 

 

Thursday 26th October 

KS1 – 3.30pm – 5.30pm (collection from 5.00pm) 

KS2 – 5.45pm – 7.45pm 

 

We are looking for volunteers for this event so if you can get in touch if you are able 

to volunteer and which KS or both 😊 

 

Reminder to all parents who are unable to attend our evening meetings, next coffee 

morning is Monday 16th October at 9am. 

 

Please look out for events and requests which will be sent out on facebook and classlist 

over the coming weeks.  We are coming into the countdown to Christmas with lots of 

events happening in school that FOHS support.  If you haven’t already signed up or 

joined the page, please see link below and take 5 minutes to join. 

 

Hope you all have a lovely weekend. 
 

 FOHS Coffee Morning 16th October – 9am School Hall 

 AGM Meeting/FOHS Monthly Meeting TBC 

FOHS1@hotmail.com   

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfHoylandswaineSchool  

https://www.schoolclasslist.com 
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